
Please Call It “Final RPPR” 
 
If you were lucky enough to attend the NIH Regional Seminar conference in Chicago last month, you may 
have heard Scarlett Gibb, Customer Relationship Manager for eRA Commons, discussing the new Final 
RPPR. 
 
Tentatively scheduled for required use as of January 1, 2017, the Final RPPR report will replace the 
current Final Progress Report for Closeout. As you know, the Final Progress Report is not strictly 
formatted, and basically has some half a dozen topics that need to be addressed, including a statement 
of progress; list of significant results, inclusion report, if applicable; list of publications; as well as any 
award specific instructions. The report is then uploaded as a PDF through eRA Commons and submitted 
to the agency by the signing official.  
 
As part of Uniform Guidance (UG), we transitioned to the Research Performance Progress Report 
(RPPR) back in October of 2014.  
 
So, come 2017, the RPPR format will be extended to the Final Progress Report. One of the differences 
between RPPR and the Final RPPR is that not all sections will be part of the final report. For example, 
Section D – Participants; Section F – Changes; and Section H – Budget will not be part of the Final 
RPPR. Plus, instead of a PDF upload, the information will be entered into RPPR-like screens. The new 
screens will include a new Section I – Outcomes.  
 
The transition date from the current Final Progress Report Process to the Final RPPR will be a strict one. 
The anticipated plan specifies that if you have a progress report due, and you want to use the old format, 
it must be submitted prior to January 1, 2017. Any final progress report submitted after January 1, 2017 
will need to be submitted as a Final RPPR. Any other submission format will be rejected and you will 
need to resubmit in the Final RPPR format.  
 
 
O Browser! My Browser! 
 
Just a reminder to check that you are using a compatible browser as eRA transitions to meet federal 
security guidelines. For more information, see the communication sent on October 26, 2016.  

http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-OD-15-014.html
http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-OD-15-014.html
https://era.nih.gov/browser_support_ext.cfm
https://https.cio.gov/
https://https.cio.gov/
https://era.nih.gov/news_and_events/news_eRA.cfm%2310262016

